NASHVILLE TOWN PARK COMMISSION THURSDAY, JANUARY 20, 2022

Commission Members present at Town Hall: President Alisha Gredy, Vice-President Alexis Caudell, Member Anna Hofstetter (arrived at 3:40 pm), Member Mark Shields and Member Andrew Tilton. Also in attendance: Administration Manager Phyllis Carr and Records Sandie Jones.

COMMISSION BUSINESS

1) CALL TO ORDER

Meeting called to order by Member Gredy at 3:32 pm.

2) ROLL CALL

The roll was called by Member Gredy.

3) ELECTION OF OFFICERS

Member Hofstetter made a motion for Member Gredy to be elected President and Member Caudell to be elected Vice-President. Member Shields seconded the motion. With no other nominations, the motion unanimously carried.

4) APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES

Member Shields made a motion to approve the minutes from the 10-20-2021 meeting as presented. President Gredy seconded the motion. Motion unanimously carried.

5) FUND RAISING IDEAS

Member Tilton asked about grant options? Total Park funds - \$11,167.84. This money needs to be used for upkeep of play space areas along with ground maintenance and general upkeep. Some of these funds to be used for aerating the Tilton corner of the Village Green.

Vice-President Caudell showed proposed park layout. She stated the shelter house could cost approximately \$75,000.00 for a 960 sq. ft. shelter. The Commission would like to focus on the shelter house and possible restrooms at the existing cabin.

Town Council President Nancy Crocker commented she has gotten several complaints about the plywood on the cabin windows. Administration Manager Carr explained there was broken glass in the windows, so to prevent any injury, she had them temporarily boarded up. Administration Manager Carr will talk to Town employee Fox about painting the boards. Town Council President Crocker would like to meet with Mr. Fox to inspect the cabin. Vice-President Caudell said the first step would be to paint the boards black and then get school kids to paint on the boards. Town Council President Crocker suggested getting the BETA kids involved. President Gredy made a motion to have Town Council President Crocker and Mr. Fox make the plywood windows look pretty. Member Hofstetter seconded the motion. Motion unanimously carried.

TOWN PARK COMMISSION MEETING JANUARY 20, 2022

Member Tilton asked if the Commission has discussed what type of games they could have? Member Shields advised that at the Public Hearing, residents want a quiet area. Member Tilton stated he would like to see a nature based space. President Gredy agreed.

Member Shields would like to get some type of sign for the park. A quick look on the internet showed 4 x 6 ft. sign, sandblasted cedar for \$3,000.00 and a 30" x 57" (3 x 5) cedar sign for \$2,100.00. Member Tilton will get a quote from local sign designer Chris Schuster.

6) OTHER BUSINESS

President Gredy advised she would like the Commission to work on a mission statement. She asks all Members to think about this along with other fund raising ideas.

The next Town Park Commission meeting will be held on Thursday, February 17, 2022 at 3:30 p.m.

ADJOURNMENT

Member Tilton moved to adjourn the meeting. Vice-President Caudell seconded the motion. President Gredy adjourned the meeting at 4:59 p.m.

The audio recording made at the Nashville Town Park Commission meeting on 01-20-2022 is retained in the Office of the Town Clerk-Treasurer.

President Alisha Gredy

Date

2/17/2022